

## "Enhancing Lives Through Self-Reliance"

March 13, 2014

Chair Suzanne Chun Oakland Human Services Committee Chair Clayton Hee Judiciary and Labor Committee Hawaii State Capitol, Honolulu, HI 96813

Re: Committees on HUS/JDL Hearing on Tuesday March 18th, 2014 at 10:00am regarding HB 1588.

Dear Chair Chun Oakland and Chair Hee:

I am writing in support of HB 1588 that clarifies the language in exemption # 16 of HRS 76-77. The bill amends the exemption from the civil service laws for contracts for personal services, building, custodial, and grounds maintenance services, with qualified community rehabilitation programs at a cost of no more than \$850,000 by specifying that the \$850,000 maximum applies per contract.

This effort is a result of a recent interpretation of exemption #16 from the County of Maui Corporation Counsel. Their current interpretation is that the cap of \$850,000 is for all contracts instead of per contract. It is important to note that in 2008 when the cap amount of \$850,000 was put into law, Ka Lima O Maui already had \$1 million in contracts with the County of Maui. All parties involved always intended for the amount of \$850,000 to be interpreted as per contract and not as a total amount. Otherwise, Ka Lima would have been out of compliance from the inception of the law.

Most recently, the State of Hawaii Attorney General has provided a favorable opinion on the interpretation of the language agreeing that it should be read as "per contract". I have attached a copy of his opinion. He also recommends passage of HB1588 to further clarify the issue.

The future of these contracts is crucial to the mission of our organization; "Enhancing Lives through Self-Reliance" for persons with disabilities through employment related programs. Our grounds and custodial service contracts, that currently total \$1.2 million, employ 50 persons with disabilities. The contracts allow us to deliver services such as assessments, evaluation and training and ultimately employment for a population that is often times



overlooked. Employment opportunities provide dignity, self-respect, independence and the chance to become contributing members of our community.

Please help us by supporting HB 1588 so we can continue to put paychecks in deserving hands. Thank you for your consideration and support.

Sincerely,

Chantal Ratte

Executive Director, Ka Lima O Maui

NEIL ABERCROMBIE GOVERNOR



DAVID M. LOUIE ATTORNEY GENERAL

RUSSELL A. SUZUKI FIRST DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL

## STATE OF HAWAII DEPARTMENT OF THE ATTORNEY GENERAL

EMPLOYMENT LAW DIVISION 235 SOUTH BERETANA STREET, 15TH FLOOR HONOLULU, HAWAII 96813 (808) 587-2900

February 19, 2014

The Honorable Rosalyn H. Baker Senator, Sixth District The Twenty-Seventh Legislature State Capitol, Room 230 Honolulu, Hawaii 96813

The Honorable J. Kalani English Senator, Seventh District The Twenty-Seventh Legislature State Capitol, Room 205 Honolulu, Hawaii 96813

The Honorable Gilbert S.C. Keith-Agaran Senator, Fifth District The Twenty-Seventh Legislature State Capitol, Room 203 Honolulu, Hawaii 96813

Re: Interpretation of HRS §76-77 (16); SB 2744/HB 1588

Dear Senators:

In your letter of February 10, 2014, you asked for clarification regarding whether the \$850,000 limit in section 76-77 (16), Hawaii Revised Statutes is on a per contract basis. We answer in the affirmative. It is the opinion of the Department of the Attorney General that the \$850,000 limit prescribed in the above-referenced statute is a **per contract**, not aggregate, limit in the exemption from the civil service laws for personal service contracts for building, custodial, and grounds maintenance services with qualified community rehabilitation programs. We have found nothing in the legislative history that contradicts this conclusion and we agree that a plain reading of the statute supports this conclusion.

Because it appears that there is some confusion about the meaning of this provision, we would support the passage of either SB 2744 or HB 1588 to bring further clarity to this issue.

The Honorable Rosalyn H. Baker The Honorable J. Kalani English The Honorable Gilbert S.C. Keith-Agaran February 19, 2014 Page 2

Please do not hesitate to contact the Department of the Attorney General should you need further clarification.

Very truly yours,

Bosko Petricevic

Deputy Attorney General

APPROVED:

DAVID M. LOUIE Attorney General